FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. Please confirm whether your local authority has a children's services department.
Yes.

 

2. If yes, please confirm whether your local authority has any of the following:-   

(i) a written policy relating to the use of Section 20 Children Act 1989 voluntary agreements with parents and others with parental responsibility; 
There is no specific local authority (LA) written policy in relation to sec 20 Children Act 1989.             

(ii) written guidance for social workers in the authority about the use of Section 20 voluntary agreements with parents and others with parental responsibility; 
There is no specific LA written guidance for social workers in relation to sec 20 Children Act 1989.

(iii)  any local or national guidance, protocols or other material that you use in your authority when preparing or working with families under Section 20 voluntary agreements;
No, our protocols are governed by The Children Act 1989. There is no specific local materials in relation to working with families under sec 20 of the Children Act 1989.

 (iiii) a template form of written agreement for parents regarding entering into a Section 20 voluntary arrangement;
There is no specific template form for parents regarding entering into a Section 20 voluntary arrangement.

(iiiii) written information provided to parents or others with parental responsibility when a Section 20 voluntary agreement is being considered.

 
Parents are provided with a copy of their confidential Single Assessment once completed.

3. If yes, please provide a copy of these documents. 

As per the responses above, this is not information that we hold. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with this section of the Act, this information is not held.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
